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       Aberuthven Primary School

    Newsletter

   March 2019
Dear Parents/ Guardians and Friends,

We have many exciting Spring themed activities planned, the remainder of Term 3 proves to be both busy and exciting! We would be delighted if you could join us for our Easter Service taking place towards the end of the month.

New School Website
I am delighted to share that we have a new, exciting School website. You can find all of the same information and more by visiting 
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/pk/aberuthvenprimaryschool/
Our old website is still currently live however is no longer updated and will be removed in August 2019. It would be great to hear your thoughts about our new website and any suggestions of items you would like to see on there.
How Good Is Our School –Parent Feedback

Please find a copy of our annual ‘How Good is Our School’ feedback questionnaire alongside your copy of this month’s Newsletter. As you know, we highly value feedback from all within our School community and would appreciate if you could return your completed questionnaire to School no later than Friday 15th March. Alterantively, the same questionnaire can be complete online at https://goo.gl/forms/vl5EkHepTvTPgEVE3 . Thank you, your support and feedback is greatly appreciated! 
HT Drop-In Days
I will be running an informal drop-in day per month in School, where all are welcome to pop in to discuss any element of our School life, ask any questions, discuss any ideas, initiatives or concerns you may have, at a time convenient to you between 9.30-3pm on the following dates.

· Wednesday 13th March 2019

· Wednesday 24th April 2019

· Wednesday 15th May 2019

· Monday 10th June 2019

It would be lovely to see as many Parents/Guardians as possible. (Parents of future Primary 1 pupils are all more than welcome to pop in too!)
School Crossing Patroller
Please note that there will be no School Crossing Patroller on duty on Tuesday 26 March.  Please make arrangements to ensure your child(ren) cross the road safely when arriving and leaving school.
School Clubs

Miss Halkett would like to invite Parents/Guardians to join our Coding Club from 3.50-4pm to work alongside their child on Wednesday 6th March 2019.
Head Lice
To avoid continual school outbreaks of head lice, it is important that all parents check their children’s heads regularly and at the same specified times throughout the year.  We have designated the first Sunday in every month as our BUG BUSTING Sunday so please check your child’s hair on that day.  We will remind you of the relevant date each newsletter.
Open Morning
We are holding an Open Morning in School on Friday 22 March from 9.30 – 10a.m. to showcase some of the learning which has taken place over the course of term 3. We would be delighted if you could join us.
Creative Day of Dance
We will be taking part in this on Wednesday 6 March.  Children should bring a snack with them and a non-fizzy drink.  They will return to school to have a packed lunch.  Please remember to send a packed lunch to school with your child if you have not pre-ordered a school packed lunch.
School Photograph
The whole School Photograph will be taken on Thursday 7 March.  If you would like us to tidy your child’s hair for the photo please send in a brush or comb and a note saying you would like staff to tidy your child’s hair.

P1-4 Green Book Bag
Would you please ensure that all children in P1-4 have their green book bag with them every day as this bag is used not only for their homework but is also used for sending letters and correspondence home.
World Book Week- Monday 4th - Friday 8th  March 2019
We have a wonderful week full of exciting activities planned for our pupils over the course of World Book Week. We have been supplied with World Book Day book tokens for pupils which are attached to this newsletter.  They can be used in book shops to purchase the special £1 books produced for World Book Day or put towards the cost of another book.

Comic Relief 
We will be raising awareness of ‘Comic Relief’ this year on Friday 15th March 2019. Pupils can wear casual clothes for a donation of £1 which should be paid on Parentpay if possible. They will take part in some fun activities led by our Enterprise Committee. All money raised will go to Comic Relief.
Parents Contact Times

Our Parent Contact Day will be held in school on Monday 25 March between 2 p.m. and 6 p.m.  If you have asked for an appointment you should have received it with this newsletter.
Pupils in P4 upwards are invited to attend with their parents if wished.

School Sweatshirts
Our suppliers have informed us that there will be a small increase in the price of sweatshirts from 1st April.  The smaller sizes will be £8.10 each and the larger sizes will be £9.50.  If you would like to order at the lower price please order on Parentpay before noon on the 29th March.   Please note that any orders we receive after 12 noon on 29th March will be unable to be processed until after the Easter Holidays and the higher price will be charged.  Alternatively you can order direct from Border Embroideries www.border-embroideries.co.uk
Parent Zone: Computer Coding
Many of our pupils enjoy attending Coding Club in School. ‘Scratch’ is the main website we use to support computer coding in our School. Scratch is “…a programming language and an online community where children can program and share interactive media such as stories, games, and animation with people from all over the world. As children create with Scratch, they learn to think creatively, work collaboratively, and reason systematically. Scratch is designed and maintained by the Lifelong Kindergarten group at the MIT Media Lab.”
For further information please visit https://scratch.mit.edu/parents.
Easter Service
Our Easter Service will be held in Aberuthven Parish Church at 2.30 p.m.  All parents, carers and friends are invited to join us.  Future P1 pupils and parents are also very welcome.

Visit to V & A Museum
Our visit to the V & A Museum is on Thursday 28 March.  Please remember to send a packed lunch with your child if you have not ordered a school packed lunch.  They should also bring a non-fizzy drink and a snack.  They should wear school uniform, a waterproof jacket and comfortable shoes to walk in.  Each child should bring no more that £5 to spend in the gift shop.  Thank you to parents who have already paid.  £4.50 donation towards the cost of the workshops should be paid on Parentpay by the 18th March.
Courier Draw Your Mum
We would like our pupils in P2-4 to draw pictures of their mum to send into The Courier.  If you would not  like your child to take part in this would you please contact us by Monday 4 March.   Our entries will be sent in on Tuesday 5 March.
School Meal Prices
At a meeting of Full Council it was decided that there is no increase in the cost of School meals planned for 2019-2020.  The cost of a pupil meal will remain free for all pupils in P1-3 and will be £2.15 for pupils in P4-7 unless eligible for free school meals.
· School meal provision meets national nutritional regulations for children and young people

· Perth and Kinross schools enjoy excellent meal choices daily supported by pre-order opportunities

· All fish products are MSC (Marine Stewardship Council) certified for fish sustainability

· All our butcher meat is QMS (Quality Meat Scotland)

· All our chicken dishes are made using Red Tractor certified chicken.
School Holidays and In Service Day

Please note that school closes at 3.15 p.m. on Friday 29 March and re-opens on Monday 15 April.  As Easter falls after the first fortnight in April this year we are closed on Friday 19 April (Good Friday) and Monday 22 April (Easter Monday).  
School is also closed to pupils on Tuesday 23 April for In-Service Staff training.  

School is closed on Monday 6 May for the May Day Holiday.

Parent Zone

Following recent stories in the press regarding child safety online, I thought it may be useful to share the link below. This website shares lots of online safety tips, advice and resources to help children and young people stay safe online.

 ThinkuKnow website  https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
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Diary Dates 
Fri 1 Mar-    P5-7 Assembly 
Sun 3 Mar – Bug Busting Sunday

Mon 4 Mar – Book Week Starts

Wed 6 Mar – Creative Day of Dance

Wed 6 Mar – Coding Club: Parents Welcome from 3.50-4pm

Thurs 7 Mar – Whole School Photograph

Thurs 7 Mar – World Book Day

Thurs 7 Mar- Getting it Right…Keeping Your Child Safe Event.
Wed 13 Mar – HT Drop-In Day.

Mon 18 Mar – Interim Reports issued to Parents

Fri 22 Mar – Open Morning  9.30 – 10.30 a.m.

Mon 25 Mar – Parents Afternoon 2-6 p.m.

Tues 26 Mar – Easter Service 2.30 p.m.

Thurs 28 Mar – Visit to V & A Museum, Dundee

Fri 29 Mar – End of Term 3.15 p.m.

Sun 7 Apr – Bug Busting Sunday

Mon 15 Apr – Term starts 9.00 a.m.

Fri 19 Apr – School closed for Good Friday

Mon 22 Apr – School closed for Easter Monday

Tues 23 Apr – School closed to pupils for In-Service Day
Wed 24 Apr – HT Drop In Day

Sun 5 May – Bug Busting Sunday

Mon 6 May – May Day Holiday.

Please do not hesitate to get in touch should you require any further information. Remember that you can also find up to date information via our School website and you can follow the School on Twitter @AberuthvenPS.
Warmest wishes,
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Nicola Tyrrell
Head Teacher
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If you have any comments or suggestions which you wish to make us aware of please complete this slip and place it in the suggestions box in the school foyer.




















Pupil’s name:_________________    Class:___________   Signed:_______________      Date:___________





Aberuthven Primary School


Parent Suggestions –


March 2019











